WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 5th November 2008 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; Treasurer Sue Shlackman; Maureen Biggin; John Pendrill; Richard Miller; Janet Robson; Norman Roper
2. Apologies for absence: Roger Hamilton;
3. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 1st October were approved. 
4. Treasurer’s Report: Income YTD is £1673.43; expenditure £1536.81; cash at bank £3685.80
5. Membership Secretary: £1,922 has been collected of which £1,669 has been banked. Three collectors let us down in October and their rounds are being covered by John Pendrill and Jim Biggin. We will be losing a number of other collectors through illness and moving from the area. A full review of roads we currently collect from and current allocations to collectors will be undertaken.
6. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: the annual informal meeting with CBC was reported on.
7. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: thanks to prompt action by Hurn Parish Council a felling licence for Ramsden Common has been found to be illegal and will be rescinded by The Forestry Commission (TFC). An initial meeting has been chaired by TFC with representatives of CBC, HCT and Natural England to progress the management plan of St Catherine’s Hill. We objected to the fact that we, Hurn Parish Council, Friends of St Catherine’s Hill and Ward Councillors knew nothing of this and have obtained a written undertaking from CBC that no decisions will be reached without our full participation.
8. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: nothing to report
9. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: we continue to urge that proper monthly accounts be produced. Councillor Spittle will write to CBC and request a meeting to protest at being excluded from TFC meeting described above
10. PACT: the method of meeting is to be changed. The extremely low level of local crime renders these meetings symbolic
11. Planning Issues: none
12. DCC Waste Strategy: Jim Biggin outlined the current state of play and the pressure we are bringing to bear on DCC to explain how they will pay for their grandiose schemes
13. WCRA Public Meeting: it was agreed that the CBC presentation had been very good. The behaviour of some of the bus lobby was felt to have been ill mannered. No minutes would be produced as there was nothing to minute.
14. The meeting closed at 8.30 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 3rd December at The Hall on The Hill 
